
UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

November 10, 2020 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on November 10, 2020 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Kingsley Blasco called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.

Present:  Kingsley Blasco, Heidi Clevenger, Adam Cohick and Valerie Mowery
Approval of Minutes:  Adam motioned to approve the meeting minutes from the October 13, 2020, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report: Adam motioned to approve the October 13, 2020 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors: Steve Wiser and Mark Wettstein
. 
Correspondence: Kingsley looked over the correspondence, he gave Adam the Cumberland County Historical Society book and asked him to read over it and bring information back if there was anything the board should know about it.  Kingsley also asked if anyone would like to go to the PA Virtual Digital Government Summit.
Gym: Lauren Lebo was present to talk about things that were happening with the Upper Mifflin Athletic Park. She mentioned that she called Funks to get the blue light replaced at the gym.  Lauren also called the Shredding company for some quotes to get the old papers shredded at gym, the price is 125.00 dollars for them to come out and shred up to 9-10 filing boxes or haul everything to them for $5.00 a box., she is going to see how many boxes there will be and see what option is best. Lauren also mentioned she is called David Weaver an excavator to see how deep the cable is before starting the ramp project and she is meeting with him on Saturday October 17, 2020.  Adam brought up that we should set the new gym rental price for 2021 that will go into effect on January 1, 2021.  To rent the building it will be $75.00 security deposit, 1-4 hours at the rate of $75.00, 5-8 hours $150.00 and 9+ hours $200.00.  Pavilion Rental only will be $35.00 security deposit with a rate of 1-4 hours $50.00, 5- hours $75.00 and 9+ hours $100.00.  Full facility rental which includes pavilion will be a flat rate of $250.00 with a $75.00 security deposit.  
Old Business:   There was no old business
New Business: Kingsley is going to take care of the Land Use response letter the township received and fill it out to give it back to Valerie to email it back to the recipient.
Valerie said there were still some District 5 residents that need pumping by the end of year.  She is going to send out a reminder that it needs done and send the revised letter to the board to see if there is anything they would like to add or remove.

The 2021 draft budget was started and will be finalized at the next board meeting on December 8, 2020.  Valerie is going to advertise that the 2021 draft budget is available for viewing at the township office.
Solicitor’s Report: Allied Attorneys were not present
Road Master:  Kingsley and Mark Wettsein gave the road report and said that the pothole on Chestnut road is taken care of.  Mark grated it and filled it in.  Woods Road needs brush cut down and Kingsley is going to call Jake form Lower Mifflin Township to see if they can borrow their mower to take the brush off alongside of the road.  Swartz Lane still needs a pipe replaced and Mark is working on the trucks to get ready for winter.  Morton’s delivered the first round of salt for the roads.
Permit Report: There was 1 new land use checklists, and 1new Land Use Permit. There was 0 septic application and 2 septic permits. Commonwealth Code issued 1 new building permit.  PA Code Alliance issued 1 Certificate of Occupancy and Commonwealth Code issued 1 Certificate of Occupancy.
Bob Shively:  Bob gave his report and talked about the Covid numbers and will email his full report.
Approval of Bills:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment: Adam motioned to approve additional bills; Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Personnel: None
Adjournment: Kingsley motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10:03 PM, Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,
Valerie J. Mowery


